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Tēnā koe Sarah, 
 
State Services Commission Inquiry into the Use of External Security Consultants 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 23 July 2018 inviting Te Papa to complete a self-evaluation of use of 
external security consultants.  Te Papa has identified external security companies engaged over the 
period from 2008, assessed the nature of those engagements and has concluded that we have no 
cause for concern. 
 
Over the period Te Papa engaged a small number of external security companies for security reviews 
of physical sites, security assessments in relation to a major exhibition, and as technical security 
experts across procurement evaluations. 
 
In relation to TCIL and associates, Te Papa engaged Thompson and Clark Investigations Ltd on two 
projects, in 2008 and 2009, to complete security reviews of Te Papa’s two physical sites. These 
engagements were of short duration. 
 
If you require any further information to assist with your inquiry for the State Services Commission, 
please do not hesitate to contact my office. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Geraint Martin 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE 


